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December 1, 2017 
 

SECURITY BULLETIN 
   
FROM:  Michael Jacinto F. Mallillin 

Director, Office for Student Services 
 

TO:  The Loyola Schools Community 

 

Be mindful of criminal elements which are particularly active during the 
Christmas season along Katipunan and in and around Barangay Loyola Heights. 
 
Separate incidents of hold-up / robberies have taken place along Katipunan in front of the hi-
rise construction (between Oracle Hotel and Sweet Inspiration) even on weekend nights.  
 
These criminals use getaway vehicles (ie. red Innova van and motorcycles).   
 

What to do:  
 Prevent being out along Katipunan from 12:00 midnight until 4:00 AM unless completely 

necessary 

 Be vigilant. Scan your environment. Check for suspicious-looking characters even in public 
areas 

 Be wary of slow vehicles trailing you as you walk or vehicles that suddenly stop or cut you 
off along Katipunan. 

 Keep your valuables hidden on your person. Do not hand-carry cellphones, tablets, wallets. 
Avoid bringing large amounts of cash. 

 In the event of an impending encounter, duck into the nearest open establishment.  Report 
suspicious-looking characters to the barangay tanods, security guards, and/or Ateneo 
Security 

 In the event of a holdup, cooperate. The robbers are armed and experienced, and likely 
have accomplices hidden nearby. Give them your valuables, and shout for help only when 
your life is threatened or after you have been robbed.  Do not pursue. 

 Immediately report any untoward incident of theft, robbery and harassment to the Office 
for Student Services, G/F Xavier Hall  
 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 
Barangay Loyola Heights:  666 - 6603 
QCPD Station 9:    434-3687/ 434-3942 
Ateneo Security hotline:   426-6001 local 4911 / 0917-5628641, 0999-9925715  
OSS HELPLINE:    0920-914-2372 


